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        September 10, 2024 
        Upper Salford, Pennsylvania 
 
 
 The September meeting of the Upper Salford Board of Supervisors was brought to order 
by Vice Chairman O’Donnell at 7:30 p.m.  Mr. Sacks was present, as well as the Township 
Solicitor, Stephen P. Imms, Jr.  Mr. Poatsy attended the meeting virtually. 
  
 The Board of Supervisors shared public announcements: 

• The Board of Supervisors has been in constant communication with representatives from 
the EPA on the continuing work on the Baghurst remediation efforts.   

• The 147th Annual Oyster Picnic was held on September 7th at Old Goshenhoppen Church 
Picnic Pavilion. It was well attended despite some rain. 

• The Joint Township Movie on the Mountain is being held on the rain date of September 
14th and will be showing ‘Wish’ at Spring Mountain lower parking lot. 

• State Representative Donna Scheuren is holding a Senior Living Expo on Thursday, 
September 19th from 10a to 1p at New Hanover Volunteer Fire House. 

• The USVFC Ladies Auxiliary will be holding their Fall Penny Auction at 6:30pm on 
September 21st at the Upper Salford Fire House. 

• The Historical Society presentation by Larry Roeder featuring Cigar Making will be held 
on Monday, September 23rd at Tabor United Methodist Church at 7pm. 

• East Penn Modifiers Car Show to benefit Upper Salford Volunteer Fire Company was 
postponed from August 3rd.  The new date is 10/19/24, with a rain date of 10/20/24. 

The following reports were presented for the month of August 2024:  State Police, 
Special Fire Police, Plymouth Community Ambulance Association, Freedom Valley Medical 
Rescue, Planning Commission, Zoning Officer/Building Inspector, Road Superintendent, Solicitor, 
Historical Society, and Residential Pumping Receipt Update. 

On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. Poatsy, the Board of Supervisors 
unanimously authorized the Upper Salford Special Fire Police to assist at the WMGK Big Bad 
Bonfire on Saturday, October 12th, if they so choose and have the volunteers available. 

On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. Poatsy, the Board of Supervisors 
unanimously approved the bills for the month of September in the amount of $112,640.54 for 
payment.    

The receipts for the month of September totaled $140,040.71.  

The Treasurer’s report as of September 10, 2024 noted the following amounts:  total 
assets, $11,085,315.83; total liabilities, $241,136.00; total equity, $10,844,179.83.  Total 
liabilities and equity equal $11,085,315.83.     
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On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. Poatsy, the Board of Supervisors 
unanimously approved the minutes of the August 13, 2024 Board of Supervisors meeting, as 
submitted. 

 Public Comment: 

• Jim (& Monique) Nester, Moyer Road, spoke about the increase in accidents at 
the corner of Rt 563/Barndt/Moyer Roads and inquired if the Township could 
provide solutions for making this corner safer. They are concerned for the safety 
of their family and the residents in this area. They were referred to contact 
PennDOT as much of that intersection is maintained by the State. 
 

• Emily Lenker, Wolford Road, commented about the overgrowth of the weeds in 
the center of the Roundabout at Old Skippack/Schwenksville/Shelly Roads. 
 

• Tom Brown, Old Skippack Road, commented on the weeds in the center of the 
Roundabout at Old Skippack/Schwenksville/Shelly Roads. 

 
On a motion made by Mr. Sacks and seconded by Mr. Poatsy, the meeting adjourned at 

7:59 p.m.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Amy B. Shafer 
Secretary 

 


